September 10, 2018

Advent Lutheran Church 230 Erwin Road, Chapel Hill, NC 27514

Dear President:

I would like to write you another letter commending the members of Advent Lutheran Church for your wonderful display of Christian service, in that some 22 people helped Pastor Scott and Gina move into their new home and even prepared a meal for all the people involved. As Gina put in one of her Facebook posts, I have been seeing Jesus all day long because indeed the members of Advent were not just saying they have faith, but actually acting upon their faith. This is very refreshing for me to witness both in pictures and in correspondence I have received.

The members of Advent from what I understand and believe are truly dedicated to our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ and for this I thank and praise the Lord God, Almighty. I hope now that you have Pastor and family living in the area that things can settle down and everyone can be about the business of worshipping the Lord, learning more about the Lord and sharing the Good News of Jesus with others.

I hope and pray that the coming hurricane will not affect anybody, but particularly the members of Advent Lutheran Church. I am praying for all of you. Thank you for being so kind.

The Lord's richest blessings.

Rev. John R. Lohman,

Pastor EM, Iowa District West, LCMS